
 



 This has been an eventful year from the side of  
facilities and operations as we strive to upkeep and better 
that which we have been given to steward. I think the 

highlight of the most recent changes was the installation of an in-house 
laundry (top right) at the center which has helped us tremendously in 
the months following its installation after 10 years of staff and volunteers 
lugging laundries home. A huge thanks to you, our benefactor, who 
helped make this possible through our fund -a-need at our last Auction.  
 Some other highlights included the addition of a lightweight but 
ÓÔÕÎÎÉÎÇ "ÅÎÅÄÉÃÔÉÏÎ -ÏÎÓÔÒÁÎÃÅ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ #ÈÁÐÅÌȢ &"9#ȭÓ ÍÁÉÎ ÍÏÎÓÔÒÁÎÃÅ 
weighs over 20 lbs. Imagine poor Father hoisting it about for 1 or 2 hours! 
Because of you we have made some very happy Priests by this acquisition. I 
know their arms and backs thank you! We also hired the cleaning and  
polishing of our beautiful Terrazzo marble floors laid throughout the  
facility halls and chapel. (lower right) We renovated our Vocations Area 
(right) and organization of our sound room by repurposing cabinets from 
our retreat house remodel.  
 Most of these projects, although often in the background, serve the 
many groups that visit the center. These groups plan for months and 
each moment they have with the kids here is critical. The changes you 
helped us support over this past year have made us more organized,  
efficient and able to avoid being a stumbling block or a point of lost time 
for our guests and their retreat program schedules. We have received a 
lot of positive feedback from our regular visitors who notice these great 
changes, all made possible by YOU! So thank you again for giving so  
generously. You sharing your time, gifts and/or talents makes it possible 
for us to continue to serve the Church, in the Archdiocese of Portland, 
and beyond. May God bless you always! 

 

 On behalf of the volunteer Board of Directors I would like to wish everyone a very 
blessed Christmas season! 
  2016 was another very busy year with over 4500 youth and their mentors using this 

sacred place we call the Fr. Bernard Youth Center. We have groups from a variety of parishes that want to 
come back every year. The Fr. Bernard Youth Center has become so popular that a lot of these groups are 
finding it hard to reserve a weekend that is not already booked. It shows there is a huge need in this world 
for bringing young souls to Christ, using the wonderful vessel that is the Fr. Bernard Youth Center. 
 You make all of this possible through your generous donations to the FBYC. I sincerely thank you 
and may God bless you and your family for the upcoming New Year of 2017. 
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Ȱ"ÌÅÓÓÅÄ ÉÓ ÓÈÅ ×ÈÏ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÁÓ ÓÐÏËÅÎ ÔÏ ÈÅÒ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ FULFILLEDȢȱ 
(Luke 1:45) 

God places his plans and works for us on our hearts and if we listen and pay attention we get 
to watch those plans and works, even when they seem impossible, take place.   
 &ÏÒ ÁÌÍÏÓÔ Ô×Ï ÙÅÁÒÓȟ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄ ÈÁÓ ÐÌÁÃÅÄ Á 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÎÅÅÄ ÏÎ ÍÙ ÈÅÁÒÔȢ  ) ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÓÕÒÅ ÈÏ× ) 
was supposed to make this happen.  When I first noticed the need placed on my heart, I was deep into an 
adoption process that would later bring Molly into our lives; after Molly arrived (just two short months) I 
was diagnosed with cancer. How was I supposed to make the works of the Lord possible in planning,  
ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇȟ ÁÎÄ ÍÁÎÁÇÉÎÇ Á ÌÏÃÁÌ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÇÒÏÕÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÁÔ ) ×ÁÓ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌÌÙ ÔÒÙÉÎÇ ÔÏ 
ÍÁÎÁÇÅ ÉÎ ÍÙ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÌÉÆÅȩ ) ÓÕÒÅÌÙ ×ÁÓÎȭÔ ÅÑÕÉÐÐÅÄ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÄ Á ÇÒÏÕÐȢ  "ÕÔȟ ÊÕÓÔ ÁÓ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÁÌÌ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÈÅÁÒÄ 
Ȱ'ÏÄ ÄÏÅÓ ÎÏÔ ÃÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÅÑÕÉÐÐÅÄ ɀ ÈÅ ÅÑÕÉÐÓ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÌÌÅÄȦȱ  
 This weighed heavily on my heart for some time, then, when Emma Seiler joined our team here at 
FBYC, a path became more clearly revealed to me.  We spent a lot of time fulfilling  our desire to follow 
'ÏÄȭÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÄÒÅÁÍÉÎÇ ÕÐ Á 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÐÌÁÎȟ ÓÈÁÒÉÎÇ ÈÏ× ×Å ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌÌÙ ×ÅÒÅ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ  
Christian & Catholic programs to connect with Christ at a different level than we had been at before and  
before we knew it FULFILLED had been created.  We have initially 
asked 6 women to join Emma and I each month to share a meal 
together and focus on a scripture verse.  In this inaugural PILOT 
program we will pray together, encourage one another, and watch 
the good works the Lord has planned for us, our families, our 
Communities unfold over the next year.  We dream that each year 
the FULFIILED program will grow and sprout new groups of 
women meeting, learning, and growing together as Catholic 
Women, based in scripture, readying us to meet the challenges, 
opportunities and graces of each new day from a place from where 
God would have us begin, from our hearts. Scripture and  
collaborative Bible study is where we can learn the most about our 
3ÁÖÉÏÒȢ  ,ÅÔȭÓ ÆÁÃÅ ÉÔȟ ÉÆ ×Å ÁÒÅ ÈÏÎÅÓÔȟ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÏÕÒ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÏÎÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÔÈ  
Jesus Christ, our Savior, that ultimately fulfills  us. 3ÅÅ ÎÅØÔ ÐÁÇÅȣ 
  

 

A welcoming setting for our very first  

FULFILED gathering in the Frassati House 


